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January 26, 2017


RADNOR TOWNSHIP

ENVIRONMENTAL ADVISORY COUNCIL

MINUTES

The January meeting of the Radnor Township Environmental Advisory Council (EAC) was called to order by Josh Hilbert at 6:00 P.M. on January 26, 2017 at the Radnor Township Municipal Building, Radnorshire Room, 301 Iven Avenue, Wayne, Pennsylvania.

Those present were: 

Josh Hilbert, Chairperson
Sloan Walker, Vice Chairperson
Andrew Kalan

Daniel Meier

Skip Kunda, Planning Commission Representative
Matthew Holtman
Those not present were:
Beth Bernabeo
Jim Quinn

CALL TO ORDER/PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
Mr. Hilbert called the group to order. 
ELECTION OF OFFICERS

Mr. Hilbert announced that he will be stepping down as Chairperson of the EAC, though he will continue as a regular EAC member. He nominated Mr. Holtman as the new Chairperson and Mr. Walker to continue as Vice Chair. 5-0 vote.
REVIEW/APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The minutes from the December 7, 2016 meeting were approved.

ANNOUNCEMENTS


Mr. Hilbert made the following announcement. On Tuesday February 21 there a film entitled the Bat Man of Mexico will be shown at the Radnor Township Building. It features Rodrigo Medellin, an expert on the Lesser Long-Nosed Bat, a species that is the primary pollinator of the agave plant and was endangered for many years. Medellin has devoted his life to saving and protecting these animals. For more information visit http://www.radnorconservancy.org/events-2. 
WORKGROUP REPORTS AND DISCUSSION

Sustainable Parks workgroup
Mr. Meier discussed the meadowization plan for Skunk Hollow, which is now on paper. He intends to share the plan with the Community Garden and the Conservancy for feedback. The Parks and Recreation department support that location. In the next week Mr. Meier will share the plan with the EAC as well. The first step is to kill the grass using cardboard covered with mulch. We could potentially do that this year.
At the DCVA event, there were some watershed people very concerned about the composting operation at Skunk Hollow and its potential impact on increasing nutrients to the surrounding stream.

Mr. Meier will also serve as EAC liaison to the Radnor Trail group.
Bamboo ordinance

Mr. Kunda provided an update on the ordinance. There was a Shade Tree meeting this week. No work is happening on the ordinance for the time being pending any additional input from the EAC. Mr. Hilbert will contact Jack and offer our help fine-tuning pieces of it.
Radnor Water Quality Monitoring Citizen Science Project
Mr. Holtman gave an update on the water quality project.  No major activity will take place until we find out whether funding will be awarded, in April. In the meantime, Mr. Holtman will continue to reach out to local schools to build interest in the program.
Sustainable PA Certification

Mr. Walker described the certification program and noted that it includes practices that, in addition to being environmentally sound, also represent sound management techniques from an efficiency point of view. Our hope is to do the analysis of the potential benefits and implementation costs and make the case for adopting the program at the Township level. Parts of our greenhouse action plan that was enacted a couple of years ago are included in the Certification Program, including things like vehicle fleet efficiency. We probably need a work group on this. Mr. Kalan volunteered to be involved.
Commissioner Ahr has reviewed the certification materials and notes that we have an opportunity to be one of the first communities in the area to get involved. Seems worth pursuing. He sent a list of questions to Mr. Walker. Many of the requirements are things within our grasp or that we have already achieved. This initiative should spark some innovation and help us make a difference. We should take a closer look at it and it would then be appropriate to bring before the BOC.
Green Team

The Green Team is off the agenda for now. If we get any new momentum on the project, we can put it back in.

COMMUNITY ENVIRONMENTAL EDUCATION/AWARENESS
Mr. Holtman and Mr. Meier recently attended the Darby Creek Valley Association (DCVA) annual Insect Identification workshop, in which volunteers identify macroinvertebrates living in vegetation sampled from Darby Creek in order to assess the health of the stream. This is a great opportunity to network with other local environmental organizations and to learn techniques that can be used in the educational water quality assessment project that has been proposed for funding by the Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection.

LIAISON REPORTS
Mr. Kunda announced that anyone interested in the BioMed development is invited to attend a planning commission meeting on Monday dedicated to that project. There is now more detailed and concise traffic information available. There are also some other issues under review, but nothing else of similar scope. He noted that only a 35-foot riparian buffer is specified.
There was nothing to note about the recent Shade Tree Commission meeting. There might be a vacancy now with that group. Someone from the Conservancy is supposed to talk about the next tree giveaway. The bamboo issue will be addressed in February. 

OLD BUSINESS

There was no old business.
New Business

There was no new business.

Public COMMENT

Roberta Winters, a Rosemont resident, spoke on several topics. In recent Township meetings she has heard about some things that might have an environmental impact that the EAC should be paying attention to, including the potential for use of onsite sewage in some new developments. There have also been meetings about air quality and dust; potential for daylighting a stream; and monitoring water quality near development. She asked for clarification of the EAC’s role in these issues. Do we wait until we are asked, or are we proactive? When and how should citizens come to the EAC? Mr. Hilbert noted that EAC was formed as an advisory body to the BOC. That’s our primary role. We do encourage Radnor residents to use us as a liaison or sounding board for BOC. Past issues that have come to light at EAC discussions include pesticide use and LEDs in streetlights creating light pollution. Mr. Kunda provided some detail on the stream daylighting and sewage questions. Residents who want to bring an issue to the EAC’s attention can go through our staff liaison, Ben Cooper. 
Another resident who is connected to the Villanova CARE group spoke briefly about the stream daylighting issue. He noted that there is a strong case to be made that the water flowing from the Aldwyn area at Villanova comes from the North side of the track and needs protection. He believes the water source on the North side is being “aggressively ignored” by planners. 
ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, on a motion made and seconded, the meeting of the

Environmental Advisory Council was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Matthew Holtman
